
Terry opened the meeting at 7:00 PM 4/10/2019                          36 people were present 

Terry reminded everyone about the curbside cleanup Tuesday 4/16/2019.  No items over 85 lb., large 

appliances recyclables, or batteries.  you can put out a 32 gal can, otherwise bag or box items.  Small 
appliances like microwaves are ok as are mattresses and box springs.  Details about the clean up are 
available in the NITNC flyer that everyone should have received in the mail.   

Mark Davies gave the CA Report from April 9.   

The Spring Cleaning for the Corridor will be the Logan Neighborhood on Saturday, April 27 from 9:00 AM 
- 12:00 PM.  Volunteers are asked to be at Witter Pool at Mission Park at 08:30 AM 

The Community Assemble Spring Retreat will be Tuesday April 30th at the West Central Community 
Center from 6:30 PM - 8:30 PM.  The topic of the retreat will be using the Building Stronger 
Neighborhoods toolkit. 

Spokane area’s first ramp meter became operational today April 9th. The meter is designed to alleviate 
backups and collisions on US 195 at the onramp of eastbound I-90.  Currently, drivers traveling north on 
US 195 cannot easily merge onto I-90 eastbound which creates backups on both US 195 and eastbound 
I-90.  The ramp meter will regulate the flow of traffic entering I-90 and decrease congestion in the right 
lane of eastbound I-90   

Terry said that the Indian Trail Road grind and overlay will start Monday 4-15-2019.  It should continue 
until July. 

Jamie from State Farm said they will once again host 3 petting farms this year.  One will be the day of 
the neighborhood yard sale and will run from 10 - 2.  They are also working on some other projects. 

Starbucks new manager Kyle Gigstead brought coffee and some Starbucks cups to the meeting.  He 
wants Starbucks to become involved in community activities and urged people to come see him with 
their ideas. 

Our treasurer Jeanine McKinney reported a balance of $7129.72.  2018 books were audited by Chris 
Savage and Nancy Perkins.  See her statement below. 

Our police resource officer Keith Cline reported 8 calls in the neighborhood including:    

 3 Thefts 

2 domestic calls 

2 vehicle prowlings 

 1 stolen vehicle recovery 

He reminded everyone to not leave their garage door open, lock, and don’t leave valuables visible in 
parked cars.  Keith was asked about the person living in a tent on the hillside.  Not much info other than 
if it is on private property the owner must remove the items.  If on public land, police must give 48 hour 
notice before clearing the area. 

 



Karen Stratton reported that if you are having trouble getting a quick response for code enforcement 
problems, you can call direct to her or Candice’s office for help.  They will try to assist in contacting law 
enforcement.  There have been discussions about using surplus city land to build low income cottage 
housing.  That housing is intended to be close to services and not in our area.  Karen is now doing POD 
casts.  You can find more info on City Council website. 

Christopher Savage:  He is running against Karen Stratton for City Council. He has lived on 5 Mile for 25 
years.  He wants to reign in spending and took issue with council members missing council meetings.   

Perl Bouchard from Aging and Long Term Care of eastern Washington gave a presentation.  They cover 5 
counties in eastern Washington with 500+ listings.  They provide help finding the right resources to 
caregivers with the goal of providing the best care possible and to support independent living.  Contact 
them at 509-960-7281  or  ALTCW.org 

Questions: 

 what is the construction on Weiber Dr (Wandermere South)- They are building 25 single family homes. 

What is happening with Meadow Glenn park (17 acres off Indian Trail)?  We should have a master plan 
sometime this year.  

Roundabout at Strong and 5mile?  No ETA at this time. 

Terry closed the meeting at 8:15 PM 

 

 

 

 

NITNC Income and Expense 
Statement Mar 31, 2019               
                
                
Year to Date Income               
                
Meeting donations       241.10        
                
POP Concert Donations       106.00        
                
Yard Sale Income               
                
 Grant City of Spokane               
                
     Total Income       347.10       
                



                
Year to Date Expense               
                
Bank fees               
                
Facility fee (Prince of Peace)               
                
Concert donations to POP       106.00       
Concert Expense (to be 
reimb by grant)               
Non profit License Fee               
                
Yard Sale Expense               

  
Advertising 
Expense             

  
Printing 
Expense     371.86 signs     

                
     Total Expense       477.86       
                

Year to Date Net Income       
-

$130.76       
                
                
                
Bank balance at 12/31/18     (audited)       $7,260.48 
                
Year to Date Net income at 
3/31/19             -130.76 
                
Reconciled bank balance at 
3/31/19             $7129.72 

 


